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------------------------------------------------------------------------------

To The LIGRS Membership;  Paul and I and the O’Halloran family would like to thank the board & the membership for their outpouring of love during this most difficult time.

Brian looked forward to the mail each day and receiving the many train post cards. It took his mind off the pain.  He looked at them over& over again.  He really loved trains.

The Train Plaque has a special place on our wall. I’m only sorry that Brian didn’t get to see it.  Things happened so fast.  I can picture him accepting it and being so thrilled.

Brian loved going to meetings & to shows.  He would have loved the Festival of Trees display.  It was GREAT!  It was very emotional for Paul & I to see the sign that the display was in Memory of Brian.  We thank you all from the bottom of our hearts.  I know he is up there smiling & loving it.

Thank you all who came to the wake, sent sympathy cards & Mass cards.  Words cannot express our feelings for all of you. You accepted Brian into the club and treated him lovingly.  We’ve never met a better group of people.
Paul & Eileen Holmes             


------------------------------------------------------------------------------

ARBOR DAY  LIGRS has participated in the Arbor Day Festival at Planting Fields Arboretum for more than just a few years.  Although we haven’t been officially notified yet, I fully expect the club to be asked to participate again this Spring.  As soon as I get confirmation & the dates, I’ll post them in “Smoke n’ Cinders” & put out sign-up sheets at the next meeting. 

I would however, like to ask another club member to volunteer to be co-chairman with me & too help coordinate this year.  The job entails helping with sign-up sheets, contact with the Plant Station to schedule set-up, and helping either with the set-up on the Friday morning before the event or with the breakdown on Sunday.  Please see me at the January meeting if you would be willing to work with me on this club-sanctioned event.
Dave Smith               


------------------------------------------------------------------------------

GET WELL WISHES to Edie & Walter Marksohn who underwent surgery & an illness, respectively, just around the time of our Nov. Meeting.

CONDOLENCES to Louise Sewall on the passing of her Mom on 12/13.


------------------------------------------------------------------------------

WINTER HAPPENINS’
Just ‘cause we can’t get out in the garden at this time of year, ain’t no reason why we can’t still do trains;

Sun. Jan. 5th; 11 to 4, Freeport Rec Center, 130 E. Merrick Rd., Freeport.  Annual RR Show (Modular Group) why not stop by & lend a hand? 

Sat. Jan. 18th; 11 to 3, Bethpage HS, Stewart Ave. & Cherry Lane, Bethpage.  Annual Grumman Model RR Club Show to benefit the Bethpage PTA.  (Modular Group)

February, 2003; Annual Springfield (Mass.)  RR Show.  This one is truly gigantic!  See Dave Smith’s column.

Feb. 15-17; 9 to 5.  Penna. GRS & Penna. Live Steamers 6th Annual Winter Meet.  Trolley Museum at Steamtown, Scranton Pa.

Feb. 22nd-23rd; 9 to 4.  Annual Spring Thaw Train Meet, Allentown fairgrounds, Allentown Pa.  Admission $5,  

Smoke N’ Cinders is the newsletter of the Long Island Garden Railway Society, Inc. and is published approx. 11 times/year.  The views & opinions expressed in this newsletter are those of the editor, columnists, and authors, and not necessarily those of LIGRS.  

Material published in Smoke N’ Cinders may only be reproduced in other garden railway society newsletters and by other non profit organizations if credit is given both to the author and Smoke N’ Cinders, and a copy of the publication in which the material was used is mailed the editor of Smoke N’ Cinders at  P.O. Box 2002, No. Massapequa, NY 11758-2002.  Otherwise,  the use in whole or in part, of material published herein is prohibited and the material remains the property of LIGRS and the author.  
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ADVERTISNG POLICY

Publication of advertisements shall in no way be cons

trued as an endorsement of any product, manufacturer or reseller by the Long Island Garden Railway Society

Commercial Ads or Ads from Non-members for large scale or garden railway products are at a rate of $35.00/ full page, or $20.00/half page/issue and basically reimburses the club Treasury for postage expense.  Artwork is the responsibility of the advertiser.

Ads From Members for large scale or garden railway items are accepted at no charge and will run once. Ads may be repeated at the advertisers request, space permitting.  Ads should be submitted on a full-sized sheet of paper or on a 3.5” IBM formatted floppy disk in WordPerfect.  The deadline for ads will be the monthly meeting issue.
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	DATE
	PROGRAM/NOTES
	TIME
	PLACE

	Jan. 12, ‘03
	TBA
	11 A.M. - 3 P.M.
	Northport

	Feb. 9, ‘03
	ANNUAL AUCTION
	11 A.M. - 3 P.M.
	Northport

	Mar. 23, ‘03
	Speaker; Bob Scherer, Scherer Bros. Nursery
	11 A.M. - 3 P.M.
	Northport

	Nov. 16, ‘03
	Elections - Annual Swap & Shop
	11 A.M. - 3 P.M.
	Northport

	Dec. ???
	Festival Of Trees
	
TBA
	Nassau Veteran’s Coliseum

	Dec. 14, ‘03
	Annual Holiday Party
	
TBA
	Northport



PRESIDENT’S CORNER
Dear Folks,

As we begin 2003, let me wish you & yours a Happy, Heathy & Peaceful New Year!

The Holiday party was a success & a good time was had by all.  I’d like to thank Bob Russo & Doug Munch for all their hard work to make the party a grand affair. Congratulations to Paul Holmes, Eileen Holmes, & Ernie DeCarolis for well-deserved Golden Spike Awards. Also recognized, posthumously unfortunately, was Brian O’Halloran for his activity & support of LIGRS.  I was pleased to see that the winner of the LIRR NW-7 & matching caboose was won by Ron Freeman.  I wonder it they’ll be operating on his garden railway or out at the RR Museum of LI?

Our first outdoor show of the year isn’t that far away.  We’ve  participated in the Arbor Day Festival at Planting Fields Arboretum for several years & although we haven’t been told  officially yet, I expect that we’ll be asked to participate again this Spring.  As soon as we get confirmation & dates, the information will be in “Smoke n’ Cinders”.  This year however, Dave Smith needs a hand with the show & is asking for someone to volunteer to be co-chairman.  Please give Dave a call or see him at the January meeting if you can help out the club.

If you’re getting the winter blahs, take a look at the Winter Happenins’ list on page 1 of this issue.  As Bob says, “Just ‘cause we can’t get out in the garden this time of year, ain’t no reason why we can’t still do trains”.

Oh yes, Dues are due again. $20 for a single membership or $30 for a family.  Please send your checks to Doug Munch if you haven’t paid for 2003.

See you at the January meeting. 
Pete

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------


HOLIDAY PARTY REPORT
Last years’ party (can you believe that its’ 2003 already?!) Was attended by 54 members & guests and was a great success.

Golden Spike Awards were presented to Eileen Holmes, Paul Holmes & Ernie DeCarolis for their most active and long-lived support of the club.  Congratulations to all for the well-deserved recognition. Also recognized, posthumously unfortunately, was Brian O’Halloran for his activity & support of LIGRS.  Eileen had Brian’s award at the party for all too see. (And thanks to Dave Smith too, for the excellent modeling, painting & lettering on the HO box car plaque, the box car being custom lettered for LIGRS.

The winner of the LIRR NW-7 & matching caboose was won, appropriately enough, by long-time member & avid supporter of the RR Museum of LI Ron Freeman.  I hear he was positively beaming with joy.


-------------------------------------------------------------------------------


FESTIVAL OF TREES, 2002
2002 was the 6th year that LIGRS participated in the Festival with a train display, & the 4th year that we decorated a 7' tree for them to sell to benefit United Cerebral Palsy foundation.  Once again, LIGRS built a display layout, as well a “U-Run-”Em” layout to allow kids to play with trains.  The “U-Run-”Em” display, which relied on free will donations, brought in $195 for UCP.  The LIGRS tree, coordinated by Marie DeCarolis, went for $900 - a club record!!

An event like this takes many volunteers;  to staff the display,  to donate tree decorations, to decorate the tree, & behinds the scenes, to make it all happen!  I wish to thank the following members for their help this year;

Ed Assaf

        
Joe Assaf

Teddy & Dave Berhens


Richard Bishop        

Pete Connors
  Marie & Ernie DeCarolis
Kathy & Fred DiStephan
Sharon & Ron Freeman   

Frank Gerkin
         Bob Gibney

  Eileen & Paul Holmes  
Sharon & Harry Holtgrewe

Ron Hupe         
Trish & Mike Iannacone
   Stephanie Iannacone    
Rich McGorty           

Red Morgan
        Pete Marone      

     Helen & John Oest
Maureen & Everette Phillips 

Lillian & George Quiles

Pat & Bob Russo    
Bob Sewall
         
Doug Smith               

Amy & Steve Strawgate

Joe & Jim Tozzi      Sue & Marty Waisnor  
Bob Weschler             

I would also like to give special thanks to;

Doug Blaine of Bachmann Industries for their donation of a Polar Bear Express set to run on the display.

LGB of America for their donation of a Lehmann Starter set to be part of our tree which was auction off to benefit UCP.

Ernie DeCarolis for his efforts in building the new wood sub-roadbed, plus the beautiful trestle & bridge so we have a raised display layout.

As much as I attempt to remember everyone who participated, I always seem to leave someone off the list.  If you helped out & I forgot to mention your name, please don’t be shy about letting me know.  You deserve to be recognized for your time & effort in this busy holiday season.

Thanks!!  
Dave Smith          


-------------------------------------------------------------------------------


NOVEMBER MEETING
treasurers’ report; Marty advised that the treasury is at the  lower limit, although this does not present a problem right now because 2003 dues are in the process of being collected. 

Marty still also has some club items for sale, but noted that future orders will require a deposit because the treasury no longer has the funds to ‘front’ orders to the supplier or embroiderer.

Elections; President Pete Connors, Treasurer Marty Waisnor & Recording Secretary Red Morgan were re-elected without opposition.

As for the Director-At-Large vacancy, the Board at its Nov. Meeting decided to increase the number of Directors to 4 and since there were 3 candidates for the vacancy, it was decided the two with the highest number of votes would serve a 2-year term (‘03-’04) & the candidate with the lowest number would serve for 2003 and be up for re-election at the end of the year.  Ed Assaf & Bob Sewall were elected Directors-At-Large for  2003-04, & Fred DiStephan will serve a one-year term for 2003.

Guests; Dave Smith welcomed Paul Waldenger who joined ‘The Crew’ later in the meeting.  Please be sure to look him up & say hello.

RMLI fund; Bob Sewall announced that the amount he agreed to match had been raised & that the Museum has therefore received $1,100 towards building a garden railway at the Riverhead museum.  Further donations would of course be most welcome & Ron Freeman advised that he planned to have a Gandy Dancer day come summer to build the railway.

President’s Award; The Board has voted to present Brian O’Halloran with a President’s Award for service to the club.  Brian unfortunately, had been diagnosed with bone cancer recently (and passed away just before Thanksgiving).  His award was presented at the wake & prominently displayed on his casket.  Since Brian was such a train fan it was suggested that everyone send him train postcards and Ron Freeman, on behalf of the RR Museum of LI donated several dozen cards which were addressed & sent to Brian by the membership.

Meetings 2003; Bob Russo is looking for hosts for next year.  Please give him a call if you can help fill out the summer schedule.

Festival of Trees; Dave went over the schedule for the show & set-up, then asked for volunteers.  (We hope you were able to help out & to share the holiday spirit with those in need.)

Dave also thanked Ernie DeCarolis for all his work on the roadbed & supports for the festival, as well as for the great trestle he’s built.

By-laws; As Dave pointed out in his Nov. Column, the By-Laws are in need of review & revision.  The Board agreed at their  Nov. Meeting & Pete has appointed a committee to do this; Fred DiStephan, Bob Gibney, Rich McGorty, Bob Sewall & Marty Waisnor.  

If you have opinions or thoughts on the By-Laws, please be sure to talk to any or all the members of the committee.  Its’ your club & the By-Laws have a considerable impact on how it’s run.

Bob Gibney won the monthly 50/50.


LIGRS BIOGRAPHY

By Bob Cooke

Member; Bob Russo
Wife: Pat                   

Although Bob has always like trains, it wasn’t easy getting started when he was a boy - there simply wasn’t money to spare.  “Years ago, I remember that the store (Trainland) had a big Lionel window  display,  a set-up with mountains & everything! I used to go by there & just drool over them.  But there wasn’t enough money, so the first train I ever had was a wind-up train.  That was the only train I had until I bought an HO set when our son, Bob, was born.”  Bob was the first of the 6 Russo children.

Bob & his wife Pat have lived in E. Islip for 30 yrs. now, & he spent 45 yrs. as a professional diesel & automobile mechanic.  Now he’s retired, but stays active by driving a school bus part-time.  So Bob’s years spent doing careful mechanical work well prepared him for one his favorite RR pastimes, ‘kit-bashing’.

When he first became involved in Large Scale Bob recalls, it wasn’t easy.  “It must have been back in the 80's when I visited a store in Bohemia, or maybe it was someplace else, & they had a Large Scale train running as a decoration under the tree.  It was the first time I’d ever seen a Mogul & I noticed the name on the box: Kalamazoo Train Co.  Well I asked if I could buy them, but the owner said they weren’t for sale; they were for decoration.  But he did say to come back after the holidays & we could discuss it.  I did go back, but the train was gone!  Next I went to my local hobby shop, but they’d never heard of it..., & no one could help me find them.”

By chance however, a few years later, “I was in Lynbrook, so I went in to the store (Trainland) and lo & behold, they had some LGB trains.  There was no American Mogul, but what they had was close enough, so I ought one.  Then in 1995, LGB came out with that first, red & green Mogul, & I bought that too.”

A visit to Trainland also figured in Bob’s entry into LIGRS in ‘96.  “I was standing there looking at stuff & a former member of the club invited me to a meeting at someone’s home where there was a garden railway.  That’s how I really got hooked.” In fact Bob was so hooked that he now serves as club Program Director, responsible for setting meeting dates, arranging the LIGRS schedule, & finding hosts willing to show off their railways.  Anyone can attest that he does the job very well.  Of course he’s always on the lookout for potential hosts & isn’t shy about asking.  Brace yourself.

As for giving advice to new comers, Bob says; “concentrate on one particular railroad, & build from there.”  Without some discipline, “you’ll wind up with 16 different engines & no road to go with them.  Then it can get pretty expensive..,” trying to find rolling stock for all those different lines.  And “don’t be afraid to try stuff,’ especially if it’s not too costly, he says.

Soon, maybe come spring, Bob plans to offer “A little seminar on kit-bashing.  I took and LGB combine & made it into a U.S. Post Office car.”  He based it on a description in a “Garden Railways” article, & plans to bring the finished product, along with an unaltered car, to show the changes he’s made.  He also plans to bring copies of the article for those who’d 

like to give ‘bashing’ a try.


ORGANICALLY SPEAKING

By; Bob “Plant Man” Weschler

A recent issue of the newsletter from Mountain Valley Growers had an article entitled “The Failure of Chemical Fertilizers”, by Jeff Ashton.  Here are a few excerpts which I’d like to share with you;

“Henry Ford dramatically changed the lives of Americans.  He brought tourism and commuting to ordinary folks.  He brought the assembly line to manufacturing.  And you could argue that he created the need for artificial fertilizers.  One of Henry’s crowning achievements was a marketing scheme that was, at once, both inspired brilliance and evil genius.  Ford offered this deal: Bring in your mule or your horse and trade it in for a new car.  The heretofore beasts of city and farm were slaughtered by the hundred thousands.  Ford suffered a short-term loss to create a multi-generational need for his product.  When America lost the horse, she also lost horse manure.  In 1900 there were a hundred thousand horses in Manhattan alone.  The daily mountain of manure was trucked outside the city to vegetable farmers, to be aged before being applied to the fields as fertilizer...”.  “I’ve read descriptions of old truck farms that grew crops in soil several feet thick, built up by years of applications of composted manure.  With Ford’s deal of the century, that daily mountain of manure disappeared not just in cities, but all across America.  Given the absence of an unlimited supply of low-cost fertilizer, coupled with farm crops year-after-year drain of nutrients from the soil, an artificial fertilizer made all the sense in the world.  Blind taste-test studies have demonstrated that chemically raised produce doesn’t always taste as good as organic produce.  And chemically-fed crops have been shown to alter the vitamin and protein content of some crops.  But the big problem is that chemical fertilizers are darned destructive to the soil.  The problem with using a little 10-10-10 is that it ignores the soil’s structural needs.  In the natural world plants grow and die; they lay on the ground as mulch and then slowly decompose into humic matter - the lowest common denominator in organic matter.  Each year, plant descendants repeat the cycle; a self-contained circle of fertility.  If the plants look in an untouched setting, it isn’t an accident.  It’s because they can satisfy their own needs in the soil where they reside, die and rise up again.  As plants live and die, they feed themselves, but they do so by feeding the soil and its millions of microorganisms.  These break down the dead plants, turning them into organic matter, and is doing so, give soil its’ structure; structure necessary for the soil to retain water and provide the habitat for microorganisms.  When soil loses organic matter, it becomes structurally deficient.  And without structure, the tiny inhabitants” (the  microorganisms) “die off, or the wrong ones flourish.”

“The first great failure of chemical fertilizers is that they remove the need for organic matter.  Without it, the soil loses its structure and simply becomes a holding medium for crops.  Without the structure which organic matter provides, soil loses its friability” (easy to crumble).

“The second great failure in chemical fertilizer is its toxicity to microbial life.  The high acid content of chemical fertilizers creates a toxic flush which kills the microorganisms in the soil.  Some studies show that as little as 20% of the nutrients in chemical fertilizer is used by crops/plants, the rest simply runs into the ground.  In the underground microscopic world, during the course of normal events, the bodies of dead microorganisms have their ecological function.  After dying, the matter from their bodies is transformed into the material which cements tiny particles of rock &organic matter together to form soil crumble.  However the high acid content of chemical fertilizers dissolves this beneficial ‘cement’, further destroying the soil structure.  The result is ‘hard pan’, a concrete-like compound which may look like soil, but which compacts all too easily into a mass which is impervious to water.”

“Henry Ford took a short-term loss to create a long-term gain for the auto industry, but in so doing, he also gave a huge boost to the chemical fertilizer industry. The result was a short-term gain for them and a long-term loss for agriculture.”

While I have no way of knowing just how much truth there is in the Henry Ford story, I do know that it makes good sense not to use chemicals but to garden organically.  So what does it take to rebuild the soil in your garden?  Here’s “Plant man’s” answer; create a compost heap and add ‘black gold’ to your garden.  You’ll reap the long-term benefits of improved water retention, better tasting crops & more healthy plants.

gardening chores for December & January;
If we get heavy, wet snow, it may be necessary to use a broom to dislodge some of the stuff from your plants, especially the evergreens.  This will prevent mis-shaped broken or even broken branches..., and broken branches may leave an entryway for disease.

Check house plants for insects.  Remove the critters with a forceful water spray and/or spray with insecticidal soap.

Remember that over watering is the main cause of house plant failure.

Curl up in your favorite chair with a bit of liquid refreshment & search through all those nursery catalogs.  Its’ inspiring to see the nice photographs, and you just might find some interesting specimens for your garden railway.  Don’t get carried away however, & order too many varieties.  (Easier said than done, I’ll be the first to admit.)    You may wind up wondering just where to plant everything.  remember; plants need lots of space around them to remain healthy & to have a pleasing effect.

Be not concerned - be not surprised

If what you do is criticized.

Mistakes are made, we can’t deny

They’re only made by those who try!


From The Plant Man

TRACKSIDE VIEWS

By: Dave Smith

Let’s pretend that you were asked by the club to provide a meeting place for about 5 LIGRS functions, including a holiday party.  It would have to be large enough to accommodate the membership & all their ‘stuff’ (clinics, swap meet, auction, etc.), as well as to reasonably priced enough not to break the LIGRS treasury.  Oh yes, & if possible, include beverages & food!  Where would you find such a place?  Stumped?  Don’t have any idea?  Then I ask you to be sure to thank Doug Munch for all he does helping LIGRS to meet at the Northport Yacht Club during the winter months.  Let me take the lead by saying in writing, “Thanks Marion & Doug for ALL you do to make our lives a bit more comfortable & pleasant!  It is MUCH appreciated!!

Aristo-Craft has announced a 1:20.3 railcar to be available in Spring, 2003.  Made in brass, the MSRP is $365.

LGB has created a “Signature Series” train set for Nieman Marcus, only available through NM stores or catalog sales.  Approx. Price, $400.

Anchor Bay Entertainment has produced a Thomas The Tank Engine book entitled, “Thomas’ Christmas Wonderland”.  Though I’m reporting this a bit too late for 2002 holiday shopping, perhaps you can do some early shopping for next year!

Congratulations are in order to our newest directors-At-large; Ed Assaf, Fred DiStephan & Bob Sewall.  These members represent YOU, so if you have suggestions , complaints, comments, or just need to speak with someone about the club, these are the fellows who help get things done!  Congratulations as well to all the incumbents who will serve for another 2 years.

Stainless steel track was reviewed in the latest AristoCraft “Insider” newsletter.  Tom Weaver has 500' of SS track installed & finds it superior to both brass & nickel silver rail.  Although soldering can’t be done on SS, he uses wire ‘jumpers’ under mechanical clamps (he uses Hillman Railclamps) to ensure electrical connections.  Of course, SS stays shiny so if you want it weathered, you’ll have to paint the sides of the rail.  “Those who have done this, experience the paint flaking off within 3 yrs., which makes the rail look even worse.  If painting anything outdoors, don’t use Floquil brand paints as they weather bad(ly) & per Doug Smith, fade to some very strange colors.  The Aristo SS track comes in many different pre-set radii (radius-es), but if bending your own is your thing, Tom said that bending SS rail doesn’t seem to be any harder than brass. However, be aware that Tom uses 20-foot dia. curves - smaller curves might be harder to bend.

Many clubs keep a ‘scrapbook’ of catalogs which are available for members to look through - but not to take.  Is there any interest in starting a resource like this for LIGRS?  Let me know if you’d be willing to put one together, donate catalogs or brochures, or if you’d just be interested in seeing such a resource become available.

A lot of exciting things have been happening to railroads serving LI.  1.5 million dollars have been funded to restore the rail line into Calverton Industrial Park.  The New York Cross Harbor RR has been awarded a contract to move larger quantities of rice to a new customer in Brooklyn.  My favorite; up to 1,400 railcars of cocoa will be shipped each year to the Blommer Chocolate Company’s NY facility.  Finally, negotiations are underway to allow the 8th Ave. GPO to become the ‘new’ Pennsylvania Station..., which shouldn’t have been destroyed in the first place.

B.T.S. (Master Creations) is building a large scale model of the EBT #12.  Check out www.btsrr.com for more info.  Walter Poppe should be very happy with this development because he can finally have a model of an EBT lokey.  Art Sheridan won’t be happy because it’s not being produced in 1:22.5.

Congratulations are in order!  LGB President Wolfgang Richter & his brother, Eberhard, were recently inducted into the Model Railroad Industry Association Hall of Fame.  They were finally recognized for their accomplishment of introducing LGB indoor & outdoor trains in 1968!  Wolfgang said, “I am deeply moved to receive such an honor but I can only accept on behalf of my late brother, Eberhard, my family, and all our co-workers in Germany, California & New Jersey.  Although we are a German company, our ties to America are old & deep.  We have worked hard to fulfill the wishes of our American LGB fans, and I am very, very grateful to receive this award from our American peers.”  A class act indeed!

Polk’s/AristoCraft Trains has a large scale cemetery set featuring 9, poly-resin monuments & gravestones to complement their recently released church.

My HO basement layout had fully functioning red/green signals.  That is, a train would ‘trip’ sideline signals to indicate that the block was occupied so following trains wouldn’t crash into the first train.  Unfortunately, most of the time, there was only 1 train & therefore, the signals didn’t mean much.  Logic rail Technology has released a “random signal Animator” for all (indoor) scales.  The device sometimes makes the signals display red, even tough there isn’t an actual train occupying the block.  This allows someone running a sole train (Hey! Wasn’t Soul Train a dance show in the 60's?), a person can operate as if they‘re dealing with multiple trains.  The device adds a large degree of realism to a home layout. Cost is $29, MSRP.

At a mini-convention I attended in Columbus. Ohio, I was fortunate when one of the organizers suggested that I stay at a motel that bordered the CSX mainline.  I was able to watch 100+ units of double-stacks & autotrains rumble past day & night.  Heaven on earth!!  Now the Internet has a site “Motels for Train Watchers” - http://home.att.net.-railroader/MotelsIntro.html.  Even if you’re not planning a trip, you can access web cameras & watch trains from your home (or office) PC.

A hobbyist reports that the wheel treads on his new USA Trains SD-40 kept falling off.  He was told that some of the wheels were made in China & weren’t made correctly.  USA Trains sent him replacement wheels for free.  If you own this diesel & are having this problem, it might be in your best interest to contact USA Trains about the problem.

I’m writing this column in mid-December but there are some club members who have expressed an interest in attending the huge Springfield, Mass. Train show.  John Oest mentioned that the Sunrise trail Div. Of the NMRA usually has some spots open on their bus.  Hopefully by the time you read this column, final plans will be underway.

See you next month at “Trackside”!
Smoke n Cinders Staff
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